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CHAIR MATEO: (gavel) Housing and Human Services Committee for September 12, 2006
will now come to order. The Members present with us this afternoon we have with us
Committee Member Charmaine Tavares, Committee Member Johnson, Council Chair
Hokama, and soon to be joining us the Vice-Chair of the Committee Mr. Pontanilla. Also
present with us this afternoon from the Corporation Counsel Ed Kushi, Jr., from the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns Director Alice Lee. And our Committee
Staff our analyst Gayle Revels, and our secretary Yvette Bantilan.
We have several individuals who have signed up to testify this afternoon, and we're
gonna go right into public testimony. And as a reminder if you have any pagers or cell
phones this would be a real good time to tum them off, and we're gonna ask Courtney
Delperdang to please come on down to the podium. She'll be followed by John
Andersen. And if ... if you please recognize yourself prior to starting your testimony
and let us know whether or not you represent an organization or not. Okay.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...
MS. DELPERDANG: Good afternoon, County Council, Chair. My name is Courtney
Delperdang. I'm not here to represent an organization. However, I do work at Maui
Economic Opportunity, Inc. I'm here today to share my concerns with the current
version of the housing ordinance. Currently my husband and I both work fulltime jobs.
We have two small children. Our annual salary is about 60,000 a year. We have
managed to save 30 percent of a down payment for $100,000. However, with the high
cost of housing it's 5 percent of what our home is costing us. So I'm pretty concerned
about that. Also I'm concerned about the nearly proposed lower-moderate and above
moderate gap. I looked at the Realtors Association of Maui website today and found that
for this income gap it's 400 to $600,000 home range and currently there are 103
single-family homes on Maui within that price range, and 283 condos between 400,000
and 600,000, but less than 400,000 there are nine homes within Maui County some on
Molokai and that's kind of disturbing. There are 352 condos but many are one bedroom
one bath with pretty shabby conditions
pretty sparse neighborhoods
that those who can afford more
400,000 should not
family friendly. I do
placed
housing ordinance because there are homes available to
I think
they can't qualify for 400,000
due to lack of credit or lack of down payment.
I'm also concerned about the Spencer Home Project where we are living, where we're
planning to get a home, and lack of water and subdivision approval are main concern
especially with our interest rates being locked. It will cost us $3,000 if we're not able to
get our home by May so that's how long I went for the longer lock risking money just to
kind of pat ourselves, but within two days of going to the lender and locking the rates it
was a $300 difference in our monthly payment. And I'm just very concerned if we don't
get our home by the end of our lock that we'll have to look elsewhere. And that's all I
have to say this afternoon and I want to thank you for letting me speak.
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CHAIR MATEO: Can, can yOU ... Members, any questions for the testifier? Ms. Delperdang.
MS. DELPERDANG: Dh-huh.
CHAIR MATEO: The period of that lock-MS. DELPERDANG: Uh-huh.
CHAIR MATEO: --what was the length of time?
MS. DELPERDANG: It's 11 months and 3 weeks.
CHAIR MATEO: Eleven months and 3 weeks. Thank you very much.
MS. DELPERDANG: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. John Andersen to be followed by Susan Moikeha.
MR. ANDERSEN: Good afternoon, Chair Mateo, and Committee Members. My name is John
Andersen. I'm the government affairs director for the Realtors Association of Maui, and
I am here speaking on behalf of the Association. I would like to begin by thanking you
all for including the qualified housing provider provision in today's draft that you'll be
reviewing. The qualified housing provider provision will add a viable alternative for
compliance to the ordinance. It gives the Department of Housing and Human Concerns
full oversight and approval of the qualified housing provider participation. It will allow
the full potential of Na HALE '0 Maui, our community land trust to be realized, and it
benefits our community since homes put into the land trust will remain affordable for
future generations. Also, I'd like to thank you for revising the waitlist procedure in
today's draft. It is now more manageable process that is project specific and definitely
dealt with one of the problematic areas of the ordinance.
being said,
toughest decision you
Association
not
a ~~u.u~,
the case of the sale a home there are price
are terms
go along
it
as
this ordinance there
be a percentage and there'll be terms, conditions, and
incentives that have to be looked at together with the percentage as a whole, and we ask
you to take a look at it that way. If the percentage is high and not offset by favorable
terms and incentives, the affordable homes that we desperately need will not get built and
that is definitely a concern.
Please keep this ordinance balanced and reasonable. We should keep in mind the ability
to raise the bar in the future just as the bar is raised in the track and field sport of high
jumping. When organizers of a track and field event set the bar to begin with, they don't
set the bar at eight feet for the high jump because eight feet there's only one person in the
whole world who has made it over an eight foot high jump. They set the bar at a lower
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level so that there will be competitors. In our case we want builders to step up and to be
able to cra ... , get over that bar and build the affordable housing so if warranted in the
future that bar can be raised, but let's start with the bar at a realistic point that will get
houses built. Thank you very much. Continue your great work. We greatly appreciate it.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any questions for Mr. Andersen? Thank you very
much. Susan Moikeha to be followed by Julie Kraft.
MS. MOIKEHA: Good afternoon, Chair Mateo, and Committee Members. My name is Susan
Moikeha, and I'm speaking on behalf ofNa HALE '0 Maui Community Land Trust.
We'd like to thank you for this opportunity to give testimony and we realize this most
important piece of legislation that is before you today. And we also wanna thank you for
your continual commitment to providing affordable housing in Maui ... County of Maui.
We do acknowledge the Committee's desire as of the last meeting to include the
proposed qualified housing provider language that is now identified in this current draft.
We hope in your further deliberations regarding the qualified housing provider language
that Na HALE '0 Maui has proposed before you that you'll come to understand the
critical need to adopt this language. This language that is proposed in this draft
establishes the principles of a model community land trust, and once those principles are
established in the bill or policy then we have an opportunity to operate effectively. As
we look at some of the language and what you've provided for us by adopting this
language is that we will be able to as a community land trust to sell and rent units after
they are conveyed by the developer. You've given us the opportunity by adopting this
language to be able to receive in-lieu fees in partnership with developers not only to build
multifamily rentals, but also to build units, and you also provide an opportunity for us to
receive land. We are grateful for this opportunity to be able to work with the County in
providing affordable housing to all residents of Maui County. One of the last things that
this language will do is definitely define our role and our partnership as it's outlined
Section .150 as an addition to this language, to this
I
it's important to
are
tools
can be
bringing affordable housing to
community
trust is
one venue by
the residents
County of Maui,
we can work towards bringing
as a reality_
We certainly understand the challenge that is placed before you today and we strongly
encourage you to continue the work and discussion needed to craft a policy that first and
foremost will provide for units to be actually built and to be built in the near future, and
that the process is fair and equitable to those who have the responsibility to provide those
units whether it's in units, land, or in-lieu fees so that they may meet the requirements of
the policy.
I think an observation that I made a long time ago as we've gone through this process and
in other things that I've been connected with in the community that has touched upon the
need for affordable housing and that is that affordable housing has been viewed as
4
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political, it's been viewed as social, and now we're at a place and time where affordable
housing is essential. When we were reviewing the impacts of development to the
entitlement process, we're not only looking at infrastructure need such as roadways,
sewer, water, etcetera, but now we need to recognize that affordable housing is part of
that list of infrastructure, needs that need to be met and mitigated. We are ... or Na
HALE '0 Maui is an evolving grassroots operation ... organization who understands
clearly that we are one tool in this government working with the government. And as
we-MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MS. MOIKEHA: --avail ourselves to you and seeing that these goals and objectives are met
through this policy, we want you to understand that we have a very strong commitment to
this while we are committed to perpetual affordability and that's what this organization
stands for. The other thing that has come very clear to me on a personal level as well is
that there's a commitment for perpetual sustainability of this organization, and having
had the opportunity to work with many people in this community who are, who are
working towards this goal of this organization being around for a very long time and
providing perpetual affordability of units for the residents of this County, I want you to
know that there's a lot of people here that are dedicated and committed to do that.
Sometimes government can't always provide what we think government should provide,
and having partnerships in the community to work towards those goals and objectives I
think is important and so we-MS. REVELS: Four minutes.
MS. MOIKEHA: --thank you again for your considering the recommendation of this proposed
language. Thank you.
Thank you, Ms. Moikeha. Members, questions
Julie Kraft to be followed by Sandy Daniel.
MS.

testifier?

I wanna

ever done this so bear
on the same wave
length here, but first of
just representing a
group but basically myself. We
are not rich or important people, and we are nurses, and teachers, and visitor industry
people, just common working people at Waipuilani and know that our problems my seem
small to you but they are of a great concern to us. We have heard a rumor that Scott
Brothers has taken on two projects of repainting, refurbishing, fixing up which will total
around 700 units. These are to be converted from apartments into vacation rentals. Is
this true and being done? And if so, is this why the zoning department is not enforcing
the zoning laws so big business people can do this? Why not fix them up and keep them
for affordable housing for common working people, but at least keep what we have and
stop taking away. At Waipuilani we are not zoned for vacation rentals and yet we have
one unit that does so. Is this not against the zoning law and why is that not being
5
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enforced? It is not very easy to try and be a law abiding citizen and have trouble figuring
out what law is for some and not for all. Thank you all for listening.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, ma'am. Any questions, Members? The Chair would also like to
recognize the presence of both Vice-Chair of the Committee Pontanilla and Ms.
Anderson. Thank you for joining us. Go ahead, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much, Chair. Julie, thank you for being
here. Is it your fear that if this vacation rental is not corrected that other apartments
within Waipuilani will become vacation rentals?
MS. KRAFT: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and ... you mentioned nurses and teachers. Who
lives in this apartment complex right now?
MS. KRAFT: They are nurses and teachers. I am a nurse and there are teachers there. There are
people who are long-term rentals and owners.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And what is the ... do you know what the going rate is for
long-term rentals?
MS. KRAFT: I'm sorry I don't.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You're an owner?
MS. KRAFT: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

it's an affordable

for you?
we

it

MS.

we

not be

years.

now,
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
so it's your
allowed to stay and others come on board,
it
your property taxes?

IS
nrr\np·rt"

assessments

MS. KRAFT: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you for being here.
MS. KRAFT: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, ma'am. Sandy Daniel, and Sandy will be followed by
Elinor Bond.
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MS. DANIEL: Good afternoon, Council. Thank you for the opportunity to bring my concerns
to your attention. I'm Sandy Daniel. I've lived in Hawaii for 25 years. My husband and
my children were born and raised here. I'm ... I appreciate all the work going into the
proposed new bills, the ordinances, everything regarding affordable housing, but I'd like
to bring to your attention that they're not going to be effective if we can't have
enforcement by some of the agencies. I also am a owner at Waipuilani Condominium. I,
I see campaign ads, I read editorials about this housing problem. I saw an ad that said
that we're at a ten year low on residential housing, so many have been changed over, but
we need to have enforcement of existing codes and laws. You have the opportunity right
now to start in Kihei to preserve 42 residential units. Waipuilani Condo was built 30
years ago as residential housing. The developers intent is described in the founding
documents. The declaration prohibits short term rentals, Apartment A-2 zoning prohibits
short term rentals. There is a small group of speculator/investors trying to change that.
The only strong hold that can preserve that residential scheme is zoning. We have been
to the zoning department, we have filed RFS requests, we met with Mr. Foley and Mr.
Shinmoto. There is no zoning of the restrictions of the Apartment A-2 district. So we
bring that to you that all the bills and ordinances passed are great, but if they're not gonna
be enforced they aren't going to really protect the residential housing. There are many
state laws regarding ... relating to condominium hotel operators. The HRS 514 will not
allow amendments to documents if they conflict with local zoning regulations so it keeps
coming back to the zoning to protect the residential housing. Your County Code states
geographic restrictions in the Apartment A-2 zoning. There were two ordinances 1797,
which attempted to prohibit vacation rentals in the Apartment district. Then in 1991
Ordinance No. 1989 supposedly completed the task of deleting vacation rentals as
permitted uses in the Apartment district. It hasn't because they're not being enforced.
As I said we can't get any kind of enforcement from the Planning Department. They are
basing their enforcement policy on a Corporate [sic] Counsel opinion letter that was
written in 2001 by Richard Minatoya.
MS.

Three UUH"",,,,,

MS.

I

I

to enforce them. I believe you make the laws. A careful review
any
nonconforming uses explanation it's clear
intent of the law was to extinguish
short term rentals we, we need enforcement or it will not be able to accomplish what
those ordinances were created for. We have tried everything on our own to follow all the
proper procedures. The residential housing is so important. As Julie said there are
nurses, teachers, hotel workers, and they're not only owners they're long term renters. If
these vacation rentals are allowed to creep into the residential area, where will these
people go for long term rentals? I appreciate you letting us speak to you about it. It's not
exactly about the bill that you're proposing, but what I would love to bring to your
attention is that-MS. REVELS: Four minutes.
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MS. DANIEL: --all the bills in the world aren't gonna help if we can't get enforcement. Thank
you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Ms. Daniel.
MS. DANIEL: Yes.
CHAIR MATEO: Will you please submit a copy of your testimony-MS. DANIEL: Yes.
CHAIR MATEO: --to the Committee as well, and also I'd like to ask Julie Kraft if you too
could also submit your testimony so we could have it on, on record, okay. Thank you
very much, rna' am. Questions for the testifier? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much, Ms. Daniel's for being here today.
From my interpretation of what you just said, it appears that there is a small group of
investors who are trying to change the CC&Rs at your condominium-MS. DANIEL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --to allow vacation rentals?
MS. DANIEL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And you know given the fact that it sounds like the
majority of your neighbors are, you know, working residents of the County, I'm sure they
are not in favor of this.
MS.

No. And
uJV'LlV'JUL,n.

MS.

ANDERSON:

so,

80--

only protection is
declaration, the
documents,
documents that tell you what that project was created for. A speculatorlinvestor should
not have bought there ifthat's what they wanted to do. They can't buy in speCUlating and
then strong arm the residents out. The, the State gives them the method to amend the
bylaws and the declaration, but it can't conflict with zoning. So zoning can still protect
the residential.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And the current zoning does not allow transient vacation
rentals?
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MS. DANIEL: No. And anyone who bought in that zone should have reviewed that and known
that. Not come in and speculated and then try to change it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much. We'll be following up on this.
MS. DANIEL: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Elinor Bond to be followed by Tom Lewis.
MS. BOND: Mr. Chairman and Committee Members, thank you for the opportunity to speak. I
too live up Waipuilani for 19 years, and was built with FHA and HUD money as
affordable housing in 1975 and it's zoned Apartment too. We counted on that when
we ... before we bought we read the documents and we were assured we thought that the
protection of the zoning would always be residential or long term rental. And with the
speculators that have moved in on us they assure us oh, it's gonna be worth a lot more
money. We feel it's gonna be worth just as much more as a small residential project that
it is now. However, we have to deal with these people, and as Sandy and Julie told
you ... it's my first time too ... (sigh) ... we've been to, you know, the zoning and
everything. It didn't get too much of an answer except we don't have the manpower to
enforce these zoning laws. So we're hoping with the bill that you folks are putting up
with affording housing will include people like us to save what we got. Thank you very
much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Ms. Bond, if you can also submit a copy of your testimony to us
as well. Thank you very much. Tom Lewis. Tom will be followed by Heidi Bigelow.
MR. LEWIS: Hi, I'm Tom Lewis of Haiku, and while my thoughts have been shaped by so
many others in our community including several of you, I present them to you as my
own.
It should come as no surprise

a 20 percent cash on cash threshold
projects
not receive
Loose
despite
best of
mtentl0I1S you are
a big fat economic egg - a zero. Ask any affordable housing
need of affordable housing what 80 percent, 20
advocate or any resident of Maui
percent, or 30 percent of zero means and they
be quick to point out that yes, it means
zero affordable housing produced without proper financial accountability to the banks.
Each of us on Maui who sincerely cry out for the production of affordable housing knows
full well that we can't afford to drive way anyone who has the capacity for building us
homes.
In order for affordable housing to be created for so many of our citizens, help has to be
provided to those willing to provide us with essential housing. That is why so many
successful affordable housing programs are driven by subsidy. Indeed ensuring the
production of affordable housing through subsidies is at the heart of affordable housing's
rich heritage and progressive liberalism.
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Without several layers of subsidized assistance provided on behalf of those in need of
affordable housing, the implementation of a policy as simply a cost to be shouldered by a
developer can have unintended consequences upon the families that so desperately need
affordable housing. Namely, no new housing for workers.
Subsidies in Aspen, Colorado, we have learned can amount to $75,000 per bedroom.
That's a check, a subsidy, written to developers of $225,000 for each three bedroom
affordable housing unit produced.
In other mainland municipalities government initiated subsidies of land valued at over 30
percent of a project's cost are currently in vogue.
Community land trusts, private grants, and impact fees on commercial development are
further examples of the five and six layers of subsidation, subsidation that is common to
successful and comprehensively administered programs designed to guarantee affordable
housing.
The affordable tools available to Maui County officials and to our community fall into
several categories. Each individual tool is just that, a solitary device rife with inherent
complications unless applied collectively, but misapplied ad hoc or instituted singularly
(such as one subsidy without the other), a program is certain to meet with abject
complications and unforeseen consequences.
Reducing the available supply of housing only lines the pockets of those who currently
own homes or those who, in tum, rent to others.
Give the bankers the returns they need to provide us affordable housing, give the builders
the subsidies they need to provide us affordable housing, and give the Planning
Department
resources they
by digging
pockets of those who have
benefited so greatly from
supply of housing stock, and the inflated personal
property
resulted.
REVELS:
MR. LEWIS: Do that and you
housing.

succeed at providing our fellow workers with affordable

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Lewis. Members, questions for the testifier? Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Lewis. You know you provided
really good information in regards to financials and . . . yeah, I kind of agree with you
that you know banks will be looking at, you know, a fair rate of return on their
investments. So there's ... I'm not gonna ask you a question, but if we could have a
copy of your testimony.
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HOUSING AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

September 12, 2006

MR. LEWIS: Most certainly.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
MR. LEWIS: The pleasure's mine.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Heidi Bigelow to be followed by David Goode.
Heidi's gone. David Goode
MR. GOODE: Good afternoon, Chairman, Members of the Committee. My name is David
Goode. I'm representing KSD Hawaii. Weare a Maui based home development
company. And I handed out for you today testimony, which you should have a copy of.
I basically took the new ordinance and ran it through a project that was approved by this
Council in early 2005, and that's a 36-10t subdivision in Waikapu which we're
developing, and so I have all the costs. I know what my civil costs are, I know what my
home building costs are, I know what my fees are, etcetera. So I thought it would be a
good exercise to take a Waikapu project and run it through the ordinance and see how it
worked, and it didn't work. So I wanna share that with you today, but the bottom line is
that the land was worthless. It was worth zero or less, and so I couldn't make the project
work. And so I said well, gee, what will we do? Fortunately we have a change in zoning
requirement. It's about 22 percent affordable which we've met, but if I had to do with
the ordinance what would I do? And so we kind of kicked around the office and the only
thing that made sense was to do a 4-10t subdivision. Just divide into four lots, acre and
half each big, avoid the ordinance, and don't produce any affordable homes. And so I'm
sure that wasn't the answer you wanted, and it wasn't the answer we wanted. So, Mr.
Chairman and Members of the Committee, again, we're here to help. We wanna assist.
We're willing to run numbers and that's a good project I think because it ... I got, I got
up to date costs. I know exactly what, what everything costs.
So
testimony
see change
the last

, - , V H U . H. . ,,,,,",

continue along
lines the past couple
trigger. Councilmember Johnson I
m(;~et1nQ:. I was a
not to see it

so

Some other items I brought last time had to do with more structural as it relates to the
County Codes. Will Title 19 need to be adjusted to handle the density which is critical,
or Title 18. And back to ... at least my personal testimony over a year ago was that we
did support 30 percent if it was change in zoning, and the permit process was expedited.
'Cause again back to my Waikapu project you guys approved it about a year and half
ago, and I haven't started construction because the permits were not yet approved, and
that just creates delay, costs, and uncertainty. So those to me I'm still good with ... I'm
still good with 30, I'm still good with change in zoning. I need a permit process I could
rely on. That's it.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Goode. Members, questions? Thank you very much.
MR. GOODE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Question.
CHAIR MATEO: I'm sorry. David. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm sorry. I just have a quick clarification. On handout
that you gave us, Mr. Goode-MR. GOODE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --on the first fee in-lieu, if we were to take out the in-lieu
fee then all of the figures would be as they originally were for your project correct?
MR. GOODE: Not quite. This would be as if I had to come in today. So my parks fee was a
little bit less (end of tape lA) actually this is kind of a wishful thinking on the market.
I'm currently unable to sell homes right now. I have 11 homes that are going nowhere
'cause the market has completely deflated.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And what's the price range of those homes?
MR. GOODE: Six hundred. Brand new design, 1,600 square feet, two-car garage. If you need a
home call me.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Are you thinking about discounting it?
MR. GOODE: We're thinking about selling

lots.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: A lot?
No,
... it was a
We kept
to
'Cause we have a general contracting license we thought we could handle
market. We're
"A
guy who wants to build houses, but we're not finding
interest
lots. Some people still want lots. They could either do it themselves and
which is fine why not just do that.
H u......

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And interest in lots by residents of Maui County or-MR. GOODE: Yeah, this is all residents. About half the folks actually live in Waikapu already.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay so then the only adjustments, you know, let's take
out the in-lieu fee entirely, and the only adjustments to these figures from what you
actually built to today is that you adjust 'em for today's prices as far as costs?
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MR. GOODE: Yeah, what I would ... cost me today, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you, Mr. Goode.
MR. GOODE: You're welcome.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, if we can ask Mr. Goode, since he did bring up
permitting, I have just a few questions for him, please.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Specifically since you are a former Public Works Director,
where is the bottleneck in permitting?
MR. GOODE: Well, right now quite honestly it's in the Water Department.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just that area?
MR. GOODE: My plans are all approved by Public Works-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
plumbing?

(inaudible) you're okay with building, you're okay with

MR. GOODE: I even have Maui Electric approval which use to be the bottleneck. So
unfortunately that's where it is right now, and actually I just got my comments Monday,
yesterday so ... which we were glad to have and we're gonna tum them right around and
hopefully get the plans approved, but that's
bottleneck's been last year and a
half, two years.
And
say
your current wait time as of today for your permits?

U'-'IJ",'_'UU.VA'"

MR. GOODE: We submitted these plans, using this as an example we submitted exactly a year
ago. And so realistically if it was a four-month process or even five months we could
live with that 'cause it gives us time to finish other aspects of the project while we run
through the permitting process and then it gives me time to get a contractor on board, get
them geared up, ready to go. In that scenario we'd be done with the roads right about
now and had started homes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Is the water ... Chairman, if you would allow it, please?
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, go ahead, Mr. Hokama.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Is the issue whether or not the department can provide you
the water or is it an engineering problem with what you presented in your plans or
combination? I mean I need to know from you, the builder, what is the issue in water?
The ability to get the water to you which is our issue, I mean a County issue, or is it the
engineers not using the right standards or ... you know what is the pro ... , the issue?
MR. GOODE: Because it had taken awhile we took it upon ourselves to go up there on a weekly
basis to see where our plans were and if they were moving up in the stack. And so I
know they just, they hadn't gotten to 'em. Now that I've seen the comments I know it's
not a question of providing water as far as the County is concerned or storage, and I know
it's not the engineers. They didn't draw bad drawings. There is just a handful of
comments. So it's just getting to them was the ... in this particular case.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, Mr. Goode, thank you for your responses.
MR. GOODE: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Goode, in your handout that you gave us, you said
the zoning is R-l ... I mean you said assumption, but is the zoning R-l? And was it R-l
when you purchased the property? Or did you take it through the entitlement?
MR. GOODE: Kind of a combination. It is zoned R-l, and the idea here was (inaudible) was
just kind of lay it out as a specific example. The, the partnership has changed, and so in
answer to your question as to when it was purchased, a portion of the partnership bought
it when it was unzoned or
I guess at the time, and another portion bought it
when it was R-l. So some are at a lower value,
some are at a higher
'V""L"~H.LWHJl..IJ~·"""

CHAIR

TAVARES:
Goode. Charlie Jencks.

you.

MR. GOODE: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: To be followed by Tom Cook.
MR. JENCKS: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Good afternoon, everyone. Couple of comments with
my brief time. I'm having a couple of handouts brought to you. One is a table that I used
to analyze a 100 unit project at 80 percent affordable. And the other is a document that
list a series of comments that I have, I had reviewed before with the Committee and I'll
not review that in detail. You can read it. I'll just follow up and say that David pretty
14
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much summarized the same comments. Change in zoning should be the trigger. You
should go back to 30 percent, and his other comments were also apropos with regard to
the current ordinance. I'd rather like to spend a few moments on this table that I'm
having handed out.
David just described a project in Waikapu, single-family homes on a little bit bigger lot,
on a little bit bigger home. What I did was I took a 6,000 square foot lot with a 1,200
square foot home and used generally recognized construction costs - $25 a square foot for
land which gets you $150,000 for a fixed 6,000 square foot lot; $15 a square foot for side
improvement costs, that will be curb, gutter, sidewalk, utilities that's $90,000; $175 a
square foot for a 1,200 square foot home which isn't a ... not a large home ... 210;
$32,000 in fees in Kihei, which include park fee, sewer, etcetera; 7 percent A & E which
is architecture and engineering; and then a 10 percent contingency to make sure you have
enough money to build that house in case you have some change orders. That results in a
$548,805 ... $548,845 home at 1,200 square foot home on a 6,000 square foot lot and
that ties in pretty much with what David was just telling you. I took those numbers and
compared them to the 80 percent criteria that we've been looking at relative to the
percentage required out of 100 units relative to the maximum price, and on the far right
column you can see a $260,000 value that is the surcharge subsidized value per unit times
the 16 units equals you, equals a $4 million surcharge for the lowest value that would be
the 80 to 100 percent units in that project. There's 16 at 80 to 100, 16 at 100 to 120, 16 at
120 to 140 so on. That's 80 units total on the project out of a hundred 80 percent. That
equals an $11 million surcharge for the 80 units. That's $11.5 million. Now that
surcharge or additional costs has to be paid by somebody. I divided that value by 20
which gets you to 720 ... excuse me ... $548,000 per unit in surcharge for the balance
of the market rate unit. In theory you add that to the cost of the surcharge you come up
with $1.2 million in total costs, you add the same unit value at 548, the surcharge of
724 ... excuse me ... 724,000 gives you $1.2 million. Now that means I have to sell a
1,200 square foot home on a 6,000 square foot lot for $1.2 million when the median
household price
this County is something less than eight. It's not going to happen.
point
is that
surcharge value you transfer up to
market rate
at 80
It just
is not going to
Now we
some analyses at 30
accommodate.

It was a

it was

to

MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. JENCKS: And I would say that even at 30 percent by increasing the ... the ratio of
affordable into the gap would also work, but clearly at the 80 percent value for 100 unit
project the transfer of the surcharge makes it unsaleable. Answer any questions you
might have.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Jencks. Members, questions for the testifier? Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Charlie, I, I appreciate you know some of the cost analysis
that you're going through. You're, you're just looking at the affordable requirement
being single-family homes. Did you consider that the affordable requirement might be
met through condominiums?
MR. JENCKS: That's a really good point. In the ordinance that you have in front of you today
there's a section, and I don't recall the exact reference, but it talks about a penalty for
building attached product. So in my assumptions in this analysis I just assumed the same
home all the way through, and in my letter that I gave you today I have attached some
product profiles of different product to demonstrate that attached product whether it's a
town home or stack flat is doable, is being done in the State of Hawaii today for 100
percent for 80 to 100, 100 to 120. There's a lot of different product profiles that are
being done statewide that are easily doable that would get you that affordable product and
don't have ... you don't have to be penalized for building attached product to meet those
price guidelines.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, does this .. would this also work, you know, I know
what you're saying, but would it also work if you were to do like town homes or maybe
even let's say I guess maybe four units where you have like a fourplex?
MR. JENCKS: The project (inaudible) I have fourplex, sixplexes in there. So yes it would
work. This ... if you start adjusting the, the cost to construct it does reduce the
surcharge, but even if you reduce this by 50 percent, you can understand you're looking
at a $5 million surcharge is passed on to the remaining 20 units. So it's still significant
even if you have that value.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and unfortunately what's happening is there are
probably homes that are exactly as described that are selling right now for more than $1.2
million. That's kind of sad but ...
MR. JENCKS: A single-family detached on a 6,000 square foot
not gonna
price it but

for 1.2

Believe me it's a

not

IS

even less-MR. JENCKS: Yeah, condo no cheaper.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: (chuckled) Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Jencks. So what you're saying is that looking at
some of the samples what I noticed is density.
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MR. JENCKS: Db-huh.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: By increasing density you reduce cost I presume.
MR. JENCKS: To a degree you do, yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Okay, fine. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Jencks. Tom Cook to be followed by Rory Frampton.
MR. COOK: Good afternoon, Chair, Council Members. My name is Thomas Cook. Thank you
for the opportunity to come and share my perspective on the ordinance as it is. Basically
a couple of points. I think the 80 percent is way too high. I just ... the comment that I
wanted to make was ... because I've been involved with you, this from the beginning, I
think the Maui Nui Task Force when the inclusionary housing ordinance was proposed
and recognized as a community concern, and my kind of my response when I read this is
where is the partnership, the administrative rules that are clear and reliable? There is a
2.96.104 incentives paragraph in here, and my question on that is it sort of turning the
tables on County is, you know, has the enforcement of that been discussed those
timelines? Have the various department heads agreed that these are workable and
realistic? Within the County is there an agreement that this ordinance is functional and
will work? 'Cause my point is we started off developing this inclusionary housing
ordinance as a pUblic-private partnership to address, solve community-wide issue to
housing working people can afford to either rent or own, okay. And we talked about
crisis, the impact as an employer, the impact as from my family, from friends. Seeing
people not being able ... getting basically kicked out of their house because of the
escalating house prices so ... and I just share with you this now, and I'm an advocate,
okay. I'm a believer. I'm just finishing my 20 in Waiohuli. I'm not a developer. I'm a
contractor. I didn't have to put in any of the infrastructure or any of that, and
humbled, okay. I know that different contractors is gonna man things differently. It is
painful.
week ... what makes it worthwhile is I gave
keys to a 81-year-old
woman who's
on the
1963, okay. She's
sixth awardee
I
able to give the keys to her home, give her a hug, okay, that makes it
but
telling you people that
ordinance is making it really, really difficult
economically.
the developers are not agreement and saying it will not work
we
do not have a working partnership. And I've said it before you cannot legislate good
behavior, morals, good intentions, and what we're looking for in this, the reason I'm
drawing that parallel and that analogy is because you want people to step up and do the
right thing, okay. And in order for the developers to be able to do that, 'cause I really
believe all the participants, the developers that have been in this process for two years are
locally-based developers. There's lots of developers building product on this island
you've never seen 'em in here and they're probably gone by now.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
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MR. COOK: Okay. The people that have consistently been here are the people that you can and
in my opinion should reach out to work with. They have the expertise, the track record,
the heart, okay. It's a matter of trust. So the County needs to step up in my opinion and
do its share. This is a public-private partnership, and frankly I see one small chapter in
here with very, very little backup as far as the public commitment, the public
participation. It's all about extracting from the developers a certain quota, and it's just
not gonna work people economically, okay. Capital will just go somewhere else. You
can't make somebody do ... build something. You have to inspire them to build
something. You have to, you know, encourage and like it's all worthwhile like giving the
keys to that woman that makes that, that makes it worthwhile, okay. There's no money
in it. You have to give 'em something, okay.
MS. REVELS: Four minutes.
MR. COOK: So that's just my two cents. Aloha.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members questions for Mr. Cook? Thank you very much, Mr.
Cook.
MR. COOK: Thank you for the opportunity.
CHAIR MATEO: Rory Frampton followed by DeGray Vanderbilt.
MR. FRAMPTON: Good afternoon, Chainnan Mateo and Council Members.
Frampton, a land use planning consultant.

I'm Rory

I can understand the concern with the previous 30 percent standard. It basically implies
that seven out of every ten new housing units on Maui would be built for the upscale. Is
that the balance that we wanna see in our new ... for all new growth our community?
I don't think so and so I can understand where the 80 percent or the rationale behind
the speakers
said today achieving that standards,
80 percent. However, as a
given the existing
the County today, is gonna
There
... I
Cook to say it
eloquently there needs to
a
are a
partnership ... government really needs to
aggressive in providing both incentives and
infrastructure towards the areas that we wanna have our growth ... (pause) . . . yeah,
much of what I have to say again is repetitive with the earlier speakers. The ... there are
mechanisms in place across the country where for instance you can establish a set of
perfonnance criteria in the zoning, and projects that receive higher rankings could be
processed quicker, and with a quicker timeframe you can reduce the risk and the time and
therefore the necessary profit margins would also be reduced. The government could
identify priority growth areas and reduce the requirements within these areas that could
ex ... , where you could expedite processing, and government could also aggressively
assist in the provision of necessary infrastructure in these targeted growth areas. These
are just a couple of examples of ways that government can be much proactive, and I don't
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think we're gonna achieve the balance of growth that we want in our community without
the government being aggressive partner in the provision of housing.
I would like to say that some of the changes that made to the bill were greatly
appreciated. The list is gone. I think that's a huge improvement to the bill. There have
also been other minor changes but meaningful changes to the text of the bill, and I thank
the Chairman for making those changes.
I do have a concern that the in-lieu developable lots that section's been changed. I'm not
really sure why, but as I read it the in-lieu developable lots, so if you wanna build a
developa ... , a vacant lot it can only be conveyed to a qualified housing provider or the
County, and that there would be no opportunity to provide for owner builder situations. I
think that's a concern and we're losing a segment of the market that could be very
meaningful for some people.
So I guess in summary I'd like to see a differentiation between already zoned properties
and unzoned properties. And I'd really like to see incentives for projects that can achieve
these higher standards and that's all I have.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, questions? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Thank you, Chair.
Thank you, Mr. Frampton.
Where ... can you cite the section where you were talking about the in-lieu lot?
MR. FRAMPTON: It's 2.96.040(4)(B). Look ... go to page 6.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: (chuckled) Thanks a lot. Okay, and so your concern-MR. FRAMPTON: Eight six, yeah, on the ... and it has that ... paragraph four it says in-lieu of
providing residential workforce housing units the requirement may be satisfied by the
payment of a
or the provision of developable lots, developable lots
are acceptable
to
and that's
Housing.
paragraph (B) it talks
basically
. . . the new language
says such developable
conveyed to
County or a
housing
provider.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And you'd like to see that include the provisions so that
somebody, you know, a potential homeowner could come and buy the lot and build their
own house?
MR. FRAMPTON: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much.
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MR. FRAMPTON: I think, I, and, and ... sorry for interjecting, but I think if in that first
paragraph if you change the "and" to an "or" so that the in-lieu developable lots shall be
used to address the housing needs of income-qualified households "or" special housing
target groups that might be one way of solving it and then relaxing the requirement and
maybe taking out the "shall" and using "may" in that new language so that it may be
provided to the County or to a qualified housing provider. But the idea is to, to allow it
to either meet the needs of an income-qualified households or of course do these other
options, but eliminating that option of allowing for owner builder situations I think would
be a mistake.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, because in many instances it may be that the lots that
may become in-lieu lots could be maybe just two or three in a whole subdivision, and so
I, I agree with you.
MR. FRAMPTON: I think the more flexibility the better, and there are-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah.
MR. FRAMPTON: --certainly families on the island who might be able to build a house a lot
cheaper than the actual developer could.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. Thanks very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Additional questions? Thank you very much, Mr. Frampton.
MR. FRAMPTON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: DeGray Vanderbilt to be followed by Dwayne Betsill.
May I ask you a

MR. VANDERBILT:
you want to?

Mr.

you

you can come back

CHAIR MATEO: You have three minutes with, with one minute to conclude.
MR. VANDERBILT: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Vanderbilt.
MR. VANDERBILT: All right, I ... I'm really ... I just can't believe some of the stuff I've
been hearing. These guys are talking about not being able to sell $600,000 and not make
anything work, and we have developers here that are developing projects at 100 percent
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affordable. The Spencer project is 100 percent affordable if you go up to 200 percent.
You got the Lokahi Pacific project which her land cost Lo ... , Jo Ann Ridao at Lokahi
Pacific her land cost was only $8,000 a lot less than the one that David Goode was
talking about in Kihei he can't sell his lots that she got all of her homes into ownership
position with families earning less than 80 percent of Maui' s median income. A 100
percent of her houses went to people earning less than 80 percent of median income, and
that group is not even covered under this ordinance. These guys are just blowing smoke
at you. Ask David Goode to run those numbers 80/20 on his Puunoa project, ask Sterling
Kim to come back and run the 80/20 numbers on his project that was just approved where
his lot costs were ... land costs were $5,000 a lot. Spencer's was $6,000 a lot. They're
making tremendous amounts of money. Sterling Kim at 80/20 will make $30 million on
his project yet he is going through a 201G like Mr. Spencer did. They're making tons of
money at 50/50, but David Goode, Charlie Jencks, Tom Cook, none of these guys can see
their way through and they got the same old thing. They mouth what the chambers does,
they mouth The Maui News editorial which is, has no basis behind it. Now if these guys
wanna sit down then sit down, but this malarkey they don't sit down until they're worried
80/20 that's gonna cut into our profits. We're not gonna be able to make 30, 40 percent
profits. We might have to settle for 15 or maybe we'll have to settle for 9 to 13 percent
profits like Charlie Jencks said peo~le around the country are making on their projects.
He sent you all a letter on March 6t of this year saying that here's a list of what people
make around the country 9 to 15 percent.
Our ag lands as I said ... this first page in here I've, I've got some maps that we redid on
the Hale Maui project and some other expenses. I got some other expense projects that I
gave to the Land Use Commission when I testified, but the first page is a realty ad "Quality isn't expensive, it's priceless ... " Yet these developers affordability is making
lots small, using inferior materials and it's just, it's just not right, and on Molokai that's
why people fight so hard because the quality of life isn't expensive. Nobody has any
money over there but it's priceless and that's why-MS.
MR.

You know the ag laws, the HRS under there
226 it says seek and use marginal or
unessential ag lands for pUblic ... to meet housing needs for the low-moderate and gap
group individuals, and then it also says give higher priority to the provisions of quality
housing that is affordable for Hawaii's residents and less priority to development of
housing intended primarily for outside, those moving in from outside of Hawaii that's in
the State law. Yet we're allowing our ag lands to be scooped up. These guys go to
201 G, make excessive profits, and then you have these fellows come in here and-MS. REVELS: Four minutes.
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MR. VANDERBILT: I'm sorry. The time is up. I was just getting started.
AUDIENCE: (laughter)
CHAIR MATEO: Members ... (chuckled) ... Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I think we saved you ... the bell saved you from an ...
MR. VANDERBILT: My mouth's getting dry. I'm getting the shakes. It's terrible.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It saved you from cursing. (chuckled)
MR. VANDERBILT: I need deeper boots after these other guys got finished talking it's terrible.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. VanderbiltMR. VANDERBILT: Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know you've brought some interesting facts here that
are quite startling. How did you come to the conclusion that Hale Mua is going to
be ... at the 80/20 is going to be realizing 30 to $40 million in profit?
MR. VANDERBILT: One of the handouts I gave you was a site plan that we did. We did this
color site plan which shows the Hale Mua project. And in this Hale Maui project they
offered only 12 units for people at 70 percent but basically the affordable ... this was
238 acre parcel of prime ag land. They did 238 five thousand square foot affordable
units. They did 209 ten thousand square foot market units, and then they had 19 big lots
one of which was gonna go to a school.
Sterling
next
we do a
subdivision
gonna
you. I don't think he was serious,
so I went back
prepared this to show ... 'cause Ms. Lee said you go to 10,000 square foot affordables
on this project it's gonna be a lot of redesign expense it's not. You just take these two
big ag lots and dedicate 'em to the affordable housing that's all you have to do and that'll
give 10,000 square foot lots to the affordable families.
Mr., Mr. Goode I think mentioned something about $175 a square foot that's not what
these houses are gonna cost. These three bedroom two bath houses will cost about a
$137,000 according to the manufacture and that's about 125 or $130 a square foot.
By redoing this and just cutting one of these big lots, ag lots in two and this other big ag
lot in two, you still have your 19 market price lots and the-22
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so where is he getting these big profits out-MR. VANDERBILT: All right, if you go into ... let's see ... let me get this ... I might have to
borrow one of yours. I think I gave you all of mine. Do you have some figures in there?
Do you have one of my handouts? Oh, okay. Okay. It's on ... oh, no, I do have that
(end of tape IB) on page 7 which is ... do you have that? It's on page 7. The first part
of the testimony is pages A through Z and the last part is page numbers.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: All right.
MR. VANDERBILT: Okay. Now on this 238 acre parcel, 29 acres is dedicated to affordable
housing. Now this is ... he's going through an affordable housing program and that's
only 12.2 percent of the project area. And then the market priced units are on 56 acres
and the large lots are on 120 acres. And if you adjust the 5,000 square foot to 10,000 that
means the affordable units will make up about 39 percent of the project area, and still the
market units and the large lots will make up 59 percent of the area a lot more.
So what I did is you go down there, I said these are off the price price list that were
provided by the County. He has 12 units at 166,000; 95 at 195; 95 at 219; and 36 at 247.
That's just what he's gonna be able to sell for ifhe sold 'em today at 7 percent interest so
that's 238 affordable lots for 50,322,000. Then he sells the large lots, and he sells those
for an average of 500,000 each. These run from 2 to 18 acres. Those are his figures. He
said he expects to get 3 to 800,000 which is kind of funny when ... I guess it's ... what
is that estate? I think it's Wailuku Country Estate-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, Mr. Vanderbilt you will have to wrap up, please.
MR. VANDERBILT: Yeah. But those two acre lots are selling for 650,000, but let's assume he
only gets 300,000
his,
comes to another 9 million. So the
sales
the affordable large lots is 59
less the cost of infrastructure $24
to
own statement
201G.
of
onsite
offsite water
wastewater
IS a
quote
(inaudible).
HBiHV'H

CHAIR MATEO: Excuse me, Mr. Vanderbilt. Ms. Anderson, the information is in his
document. I'm gonna ask that we move on. I'm fighting a clock. I've got an hour and a
half left in this chamber.
MR. VANDERBILT: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thanks, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: So we need, we need to conclude.
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MR. VANDERBILT: All right. Well, what it comes down to is that assuming he's very
conservative number on the large lots he ends up after the sale of the affordable large lots
with ... in the hole about six million, but then he has 209 market price lots. If he sells
them at 300,000 which is way below market at this time that's 62 million.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Okay, Mr. Vanderbilt, thank you very much. We're gonna move on.
MR. VANDERBILT: Would you ... any more questions or ...
CHAIR MATEO: No, no.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I got one question.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Just for clarification. Thank you, DeGray for being here this
afternoon.
MR. VANDERBILT; Thank you, Joe.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: You mentioned Lokahi Pacific project.
MR. VANDERBILT: Right.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And you mentioned a number of $245,000 in regards to the sale
of the home?
MR. VANDERBILT: Right.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Do you know how
that project ... I
Pacific is a nonprofit organization creating affordable housing,
they
regards to subsidies to provide
affordable
VANDERBILT: Six, seven,
thousand maybe, and I
Joe that's
that I wanted to really
on this. The
of
affordable housing law is terrific.
It is to pursue partnerships. The developers that have testified are saying we can't do it
doing it conventionally, but they need to bring in the Lokahi' s, the Habitat's, HUD
financing. I mean on Molokai we have a girl that works at the Wavecrest Condominium,
a single mom with three kids, she makes less than $10 an hour, she just got approved for
$140,000 loan through HUD. If this was serving the low-income families, she could, she
could get a house and, and those are the people that need the housing, and just because
they don't make very much money they shouldn't just be squeezed down to nothing and-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Vanderbilt. Additional questions Mr. Pontanilla?
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I think you answered my question. Thank you very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Members, thank ... thank you, Mr. Vanderbilt.
MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you, Danny.
CHAIR MATEO: Dwayne Betsill to be followed by Jim McLemore.
I'm Dwayne Betsill representing Betsill Brothers
MR. BETSILL:
Good afternoon.
Construction. Mr. Chair and fellow Councilmen, Mr. Ed Kushi, and Ms. Alice Lee
'cause no one's acknowledged them so far since I been here to say good afternoon.
We're very strongly ... I don't have a written proposal. I'm just basically gonna give a
testimony, practical testimony of we're very much a proponent of affordable housing
since we've been here on the islands since '94. We use to build affordable housing
before it was called affordable housing. My dad always taught us to build something
better for less and that's what we've tried to do since we been here, and we've worked on
communities ... I mean on committees to make affordable housing possible.
Our first affordable housing project was in Kihei when we did 140 condos and we did 28
of them affordable that was back in 2002. We just completed a project in Kahana which
was 140 condos and we were only required 50 percent to build affordable, but we were
able to build ... we actually ended up contributing 100 percent affordable because that's
what we believed in. We wanted to make that project successful and give people a place
to build.
What we need to look at and what are challenged by our fellow comrade here is that
building prices are increasing and you can't build houses for $138 a square foot anymore.
You could back three years ago, four years ago, but they've steady gone up to 150 to 160,
175, that's what David Goode put there, but that's not even probably reasonable.
probably even moving up higher. What happened was, is that a lot of speculator buyers
were commg
buying houses and it was increasing
homes,
happened is
the subcontractor saw
people
were . . . were
making or having success were the people who were selling
house a year later
prices have increased, the material prices have
flipping and make a lot of money. So
increased. So 175 is not unreasonable although it's actually moving up higher. So the
Kahana project we were able to do 100 percent affordable, but we were in a very hot
market, and because of the 140 percentile we actually end up selling I think about 80
percent of it affordable, 20 percent was open market 'cause no one else could qualify in,
when they got up toward the 140 percentile. So when we came into our other project
which is Kamalii Alayna which is a 92-home project in Kihei, we started at 19,000 .. .
we started in 2000 and we're still trying to get our final subdivision ... excuse me .. .
bonded final subdivision even now but we're already building houses 'cause we're able
to do that. So it's been a six-year process. Now this is next to a flood zone so we had to
do a CLOMAR and LOMAR, it takes a lot more time, so I don't wanna get in all that
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detail. But what's happened is 50 per. .. , once again we were required 25 percent but we
wanted to give 50 percent, and of course when we said that they said they would expedite
our process to the County, and six years later we're still working through it and so it is, it
is quite difficult. I don't know if he calculated interest carry. I don't know if he
calculated other things in when we're building too because when you buy a piece of
property and then you gotta refinance it ... I mean you gotta do extensions and then you
do more extensions the people get very nervous, the banks get very nervous. So long
story short is we gave 50 percent and we-MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. BETSILL: --missed the hot market. So what's happened now, and just a personal
testimony, is that we've, we sold all 46 affordable, that's not a surprise, but what we are
having difficulty with is selling the other 46 open market to be able to compensate for the
affordable project we ... as we're four and a half months into selling. So it's not like we
just started last week, you know, ten months into it we finally got two sales, and then we
got up to eight sales just about two weeks ago, and then three people just dropped out
'cause they're nervous about the market. Now we're back down to five sales in the open
market, but the only way that we can build the affordable is to have open market prices.
And keep in mind the square footage price I just wanted to help, I mean understand that
in order to get a higher price for the affordable you can't just put Formica tops in it, you
just can't put vinyl. You gotta put, you gotta put nice things to be able to get the 600,
675, you gotta ... so that increases that price value so it's heading toward $200 a square
foot. So what I'm saying is there's a balance here. So my, mine is just a personal
testimony to say that we really believe in affordable housing and we really want it to
work, but 30 percent I mean is really, is a good amount to look at, and what we wanna do
is continue to work with you guys and give you information. The next time I can give
you a spreadsheet to show you our numbers as well, but I just wanna say-MS.
we

MATEO:

gonna cOlltume to

you, Mr. Betsill. Members,

so.

Any

Ms. Anderson.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Just a quick, Mr. Chair. So the market priced housing that
you're having problems moving right now 600,000 and up?
MR. BETSILL: Six seventy-five is what we set out the price right now which is the, which is
the price that houses were suppose to be selling at. And like three or four months ago
they were selling, but now as you see the resale's go down they've declined 100,000.
They needed to. They were inflated. So it's good to see the prices come down. We're
not unhappy about that. We like to see the prices. So we've set it at what it seems to be
what's the selling rate which is 675 and we've only been able to sell five.
26

HOUSING AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

September 12, 2006

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you for being-MR. BETSILL: You're very welcome.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Mr. Betsill. Jim McLemore.
MR. McLEMORE: Hi, my name is Jim McLemore, and thank you guys for working so hard,
and seeing all the faces here. I'm not a great public speaker so if I get off track don't go
crazy.
I've been a contractor on Maui since 1975. I've lived on Maui since 1969. The ... I
watch all you guys on tv all the time, and your ideas about affordable housing is just not
working. I mean sorry it's just not working. I've been involved in affordable housing on
Maui I think on four different projects--Skill Village, the Kahului one over here,
Ohukai--and they all worked. I think a couple of 'em were under Hannibal. And as I've
approached the Mayor two years ago with a house that I designed, and most of you
except Jo Anne, a year ago to get the County back in to building affordable housing that's
the only way it's gonna work. And you ... and Alice you said there's no land so you
probably have to go to A&B or somebody, but last week the County of Maui donated
some land for something I read in the newspaper, I just can't remember what it was, but
you guys have to get serious about this affordable housing. Granted I'm not a general
contractor right now. I'm retired, but you're saying $175 to $200 a square foot I just
don't agree with it. Dowling's(?) building for less than that with a union contractor.
Habilitat [sic] or Habitat for the Humanity is building for a lot less, and I have paperwork
right there if you go down to Home Depot and do offer material supply list, it doesn't
even come close to that.
MATEO: Mr. McLemore.
mean--

MR. McLEMORE: Yes.
CHAIR MATEO: Address the Chair or the Committee Members, please.
MR. McLEMORE: I'm sorry. I, I'm just ... so your square footage cost in my mind, and I'd be
glad if somebody would show me differently, it is way off base for the actual cost of
construction, and I'd be glad to show anybody, any of these general contractors my
numbers, but I've done that with the house that I designed and it's pretty much like I've
told everybody on the Committee sitting up at Waiehu Terrace because I was involved in
the State Waiehu Terrace ... I've been involved this works. You can start building
houses tomorrow. I just ... you know you go affordable housing is ... I talked to all you
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guys. You're saying $350,000 is affordable? To who is it affordable? I asked everyone
on the Committee except you Jo Anne if you could afford 350,000 for a house? And you
all said no. If the County ... if the Council of Maui can't afford $350,000 for a
house ... I mean you guys are here. I mean it's just not gonna work. Maybe I'm not
speaking for the gap housing. I'm speaking for the people who work here at that County,
but you can build given the donated land and people who really wanna get behind
affordable housing, the contractors, you can probably build affordable housing for
$225,000 all day and night. And those who don't think they can, hey, show me I'm
wrong.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. McLEMORE: You know I just think the County of Maui you've done it, and I have to
thank Michelle Anderson 'cause she really got behind this thing. Here's a list of every
County housing project the County of Maui has done successfully and you got ... and
it's not difficult. You guys can do it, really. And that's the only way you're going to get
affordable housing on Maui if the County of Maui get behind it and start building houses
for people who need housing. That's it. That's the deaL
CHAIR MATEO: Okay, Members, any questions for Mr. McLemore? Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. So, Jim, you may not be a great public
speaker but your opinion ... but you are a great entertainer.
AUDIENCE: (laughter)
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And I like these numbers that you gave us and you
say ... you didn't tell us what you think the square footage today the buildable square
footage price would be.
Well, square footage is a
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
MR. McLEMORE: I have never
anything on a square footage
can
numbers and square footage they don't mean anything. Here's what it means.
County of Maui or anybody they design a house that you wanna be built and you put it
out to bid to whoever wants to come to give you a bid, and then they come back with
these County housing projects 'cause these were built for exact ... sold for what exactly
they cost. You got the two lowest bids and then they go into cost savings, and then you
see who comes out the lowest. When you say square footage price it's, it's, it's a
mythical number. It's just a number that somebody throws out there. It's like they
wanted me to bid subcontract work for a square footage. I mean I had Lenny Gomez had
me doing finish work that I did as much work in 700 square feet as I did in a 1,300 square
foot house.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah.
MR. McLEMORE: So it doesn't mean ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It depends on the materials-MR. McLEMORE: Right. There's a thousand factors in square footage building, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. So when you were involved in building these
affordable housing projects for the County that is exactly how it worked. The County
went out to bid and you were one of the contractors that bidden on, that bid, bid-MR. McLEMORE: I was a subcontractor.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You were a subcontractor.
MR. McLEMORE: Arizumi did three, three of 'em and Lance (inaudible) and Bill McClury(?)
did the central Maui one, and then Jim Whitehead did the State one, but that's how it
worked.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
project?

Yeah, and all those projects are still decent housing

MR. McLEMORE: Oh, absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah.
MR. McLEMORE: I mean-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
everything' s

fact

value.

apt)re~~la1ted

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
MR. McLEMORE: I mean ... but, you know, if ... I don't ... if you can put affordable
housing on the developers that's not, that's not what development is all about.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah.
MR. McLEMORE: You know I mean it's really not. I mean it's great that they're doing it, but
the County of Maui if they truly want affordable housing you are gonna have to take the
reins. That's your job. That's what you got elected for. That's what all these people are
depending on because in four years I don't see any affordable housing being built, okay_
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In two years that I have been just beating my jaws with you guys, I don't see any houses
built and I don't see any on the horizon, and then you have tent cities down here, and you
wonder where these people suppose to go. Really, I mean, where are they suppose to go
if they cant' find rental?
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. McLemore, you answered her question. Thank you very
much.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much for being here.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, additional questions? Thank you very much. Mr. McLemore was
the last individual signed up to testify. Okay, anybody wanting to testify now is the time
to come up and ... okay ... sign ... pick up your form to sign. Is it Pete Martin?
MR. MARTIN: Good afternoon Chairman Mateo and Council Members. I actually came to
listen. My name is Pete Martin and I did come to listen but just couldn't help jumping in
here.
I guess DeGray was the most fascinating one. I think I'd like to ask him if he maybe
meet me somewhere and we can go over these numbers. Jimmy Mac and ... that just
spoke and myself we all knew each other from '71 when he was building Jim Riley's
house on a property like Waikuli(?). Now knowing Jim Riley if you do he's a fairly
pretty careful builder as . . . well, careful in cost. The point of the story is we still go
around him and I on numbers, but I can tell you one thing, Jim Riley use to always wants
to build these houses real cheap, real cheap, comes to me and I go sure. Will you
guarantee that you can build for that? No, if! don't ... and so I said if! don't ... if you
don't build them for this price, Jim, who's gonna get stuck with this? And I go so I am.
My money ... more my money than his. And then I go you gotta guarantee me these
prices and he won't do it, and that's what I'm gonna ... Jimmy Mac, but I know he's
playing music now and not building houses. There must be a reason for that. With
DeGray. . .
not building houses right now. I'm putting my money
the bank ...
Rory knows that, Dave ... a
of people
I don't think
is 25
"''''''"£'P'"1" or 10
bank's 5
DeGray ~
you to
give me
percent and go build these house and you can make all this profit. And
you make all this profit, what would you do if you're a
entrepreneur?
go
build more houses wouldn't he? And we would be flooded with houses. So we're gonna
try to get DeGray to back up this garbage with building some houses, okay. That was
one of my point here. My point well is out of frustration and you get to hear the last vent
and then you can cut me off, and you all know it's coming.
G

G

Puunoa. Now, can I tell you we were gonna build Puunoa would've been done. Done.
Remember the prices ... anybody remember the prices 60 percent affordable? Best
project Maui ever seen. Charmaine said it was beautiful. Few people voted for it. Praise
that we didn't get built. Because you know why if it got built what would've happened?
First, I believe I would have lost money. Kent definitely wouldn't have done as well as
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he's doing on the windmills. And who would have blamed the traffic problem on us?
Everybody. How would you like that? They would've blamed it on Dain Kane 'cause he
voted for it. Me. They would've voted ... they blamed it on Joe and then Mike voted
for us, but all we would've heard is the traffic in Lahaina was caused by your Puunoa.
So the solution is I think not this bill, but you're getting there, and by listening to people
like all the people has spoke you're getting there (inaudible) but I still hope ... I bet my
three minutes are up. I can argue easily with Jimmy Mac and Jim Riley about building
that's easy. The one that I'd like to get a hold of and talk to is DeGray and if he can give
me security that I'm not gonna lose all my money I'll invest with him at way less than
that-MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. MARTIN: --very, very reasonable rate. He doesn't ... ifhe thinks these guys are getting
rich why are we quitting? Thanks. Any questions?
CHAIR MATEO: Questions, Members? Thank you, Mr. Martin. Tom Blackburn.
MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: Mr. Chairman, Council Members, when I began talking to
you about affordable housing I didn't need glasses. I need them now so (chuckled) I
apologize if I need to read my remarks, but I'd like to first of all thank you for including
the qualified housing provider language in the bill that's before you for discussion.
You've heard the reasons why we think it will help us meet, fully meet the mission ofNa
HALE '0 Maui, and we appreciate that. We wanna let you know that we have continued
to move forward since you were very helpful with us during the budget session. The
board has been elected, we have bylaws adopted, articles incorporation, and we're very
shortly going to move forward with our IRS application for SOI(c)3. We hope we are
meeting our commitment to you. If you continue to work with us on qualified housing
provider language, we believe we
also meet that commitment to you.
urge
to
to seek
balance
a
subject.
no perfect legislation as
are no perfect projects,
we hope
you do
necessary incentives
balance to encourage affordable housing to be built.
long journey, under two Councils, two Chairs, but you have never given
never walked away from the problem. You have shown the courage and you have
listened to a lot of diverse voices and groups, and you have responded with dialogue and
conversation, and for that all of us involved in this express our appreciation. There are
few people who testified before you today that I have not had the great honor to work
with, sit in meetings, argue with, debate with, and try to reach consensus, and yet that is
nothing compared to what you have been doing and we thank you for that.
We just wanna say that the community land trust, if you continue to work with us, is
going to be a very real answer to the concern about the development of affordable
housing that remains affordable and perpetuity whether the County were to donate the
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land, whether we're to work with private developers, a project that would be built 25,30,
40, 50 years from now will not be a market price home. It will be an affordable home, an
affordable rental for the families of Maui County. We wanna again thank you for
including qualified housing provider language in the bill, thank you for listening to us,
thank you for continuing to fight this battle. There is no perfect answer, there is no magic
number, there is no magic silver bullet, but we're gonna stay here with you. We'll
answer all the questions. We'll be your partners, and I believe, and I think everyone in
this audience believes, and Mr. Chair I apologize for not addressing you directly, I think
everyone believes we're going to get there. It's been a long journey.
MS. REVELS: Three minutes.
MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: We look forward to success. Thank you very much for all
that you're doing.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, any questions for the testifier? Thank you.
MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: Mahalo.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, Mr., Mr. Blackburn-Rodriguez was the last individual to sign up to
testify. If there's no objections the Chair would like to close public testimony at this
time.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections .
. . . CLOSE PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...
CHAIR MATEO: It's five after three. The Chair will call for a brief recess often minutes. We
will return at 3:15. Members, at this time we're calling recess. (gavel)

RECESS:

CHAIR MATEO: (gavel). Meeting of the Housing and
Services Committee for
September 12th will reconvene. Members, thank you ... thank you very much. We have
one item on the agenda today Housing and Human Services 4. And Members at this
particular point in time the focus of the Chair was to address the percentage numbers that
we were talking about. We started the discussion at the last meeting. We had gotten
Member Tavares' proposal submitted to the Committee. We had added it on to the
ordinance so we could continue the discussion. At this point in time I'd like to ask
Member Tavares to again provide the recap to us on her, on her proposal, and when that
is done we also have another proposal submitted to us and that is Member Johnson
submitted another proposal to us. And Members please be cognizant of the fact that
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we're gonna have to get out of this chambers quite soon. There is the elections group
needing to utilize the chamber. And as a reminder the Housing and Human Services
Committee does have a meeting this coming Thursday as well where we'd be able to
continue the discussion. Okay. So at this time Member Tavares ... thank you very
much.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. .. , thank you, Mr. Chair. At this point I'm really
open to listening to other Members proposals. I think we've been hearing testimonies
about all kinds of concerns, different ones. I still am concerned about what is the
difference between those who can and those who can't, and it has to do with incentives,
subsidies, whatever it is 'cause we're talking about two different kind of things here for
part of the discussion. And the ones were like Lokahi Pacific and some of these others
that qualified for HUD subsidies or tax credits and those kinds of things maybe Ms. Lee
can explain those, but those housing requirements can be addressed through those other
agencies, and I believe, Mr. Chair, your focus was gonna be on the workforce housing
and this is why it's starting at the, you know, 80 percent and above and not 80 percent
and below. So you know I'm open to hearing other Members proposals and concerns.
Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. It's not a proposal, but I have a question for
Ms. Lee.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: This in regards to . . . when we propose housing based on
median income, you know, be it 50 percent, 80 percent, 120 percent, or 140, or 180, my
question is to Ms. Lee is that when we say that we're gonna be providing affordable
housing for gap, for the group, income groups between 80 percent and let's say 180
percent and
... or whoever
developer that comes in with a project and we
as a condition between 80
180
now
most
Spencer's project as a good example,
project came to being they
cases I, I
had a lottery from
start, and let's say I
120
median income so I
qualify for a certain price range home, now the house is not up
two and half years
later, three years the project is completed, do I qualify now at the 120 percent median
income level or do I need to be requalified because my income has risen you know during
the past three years now that, you know, I may end up in the 140, 150 percent median
income? How does that work?
MS. LEE: With the ... the way it works is when you're pre-qualified at the very beginning to be
part of the lottery or the selection process, that helps you get on to the developers wait
list, but when it's time to purchase, to actually purchase the home you need to be
requalified because if you have had a raise since your initial qualification, or a drop in
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pay, or a number of things, any major change in salary or income, then you would have to
be moved to another income category, or you may have to be removed off the list.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for that clarification because in most
cases you know there's a lot of upward mobility not only as single parents or single
people but you know in the meantime (end of tape 2A) even through, you know, getting
married, you know, you basically double your income, and at one time you know you
may be a qualified person at this particular level and then all of a sudden the, you know,
you see yourself out of the market so thank you for that clarification.
MS. LEE: You welcome.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. Ms. Lee continuing on, I guess for the last couple
of meetings a good number of the testimonies had all, had referenced that same item
where they qualify ... we just had the woman this morning, you know, who said that
she's been waiting 11 months and, and 11 months and 3 days or whatever it was, and the
worry was that because she was qualified 11 plus months ago she's worried about now
that the homes are, are almost complete whether or not she still will be. So you know
going back to Mr. Pontanilla's question, is there anything that the department looks at in
terms of providing either the awareness to these individuals that there are these ... there
are, there is a possibility that they may not actually get the home that they perhaps
thought they were gonna get, you know, one or two years prior?
MS. LEE: All applicant's are informed about the different possibilities that can occur. What the
testifier was talking about was the change in interest rates which would then affect her,
what they qualify for at a particular interest rate. Everyone on the list who are or was
placed on the list is informed several times that this doesn't mean that you are guaranteed
a home because a number of circumstances could occur--sorry. I thought I turned it
off--to affect one's qualifications.
Okay, thank
Thank you. Well, let me ask you
question and
go .
goes back to Mr. Tavares' comments regarding prior testimony had
referenced projects like,
do receive a large degree of subsidy, and
you're dealing with addressing the
residential workforce housing
between apples and oranges?
MS. LEE: I wasn't sure what Ms. Tavares meant actually.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah, thank you. Maybe I'll ask the question the other way.
Up to what median income level does HUD or anyone else provide subsidies, Federal
subsidies, or State subsidies in this whole gamut of median income? Is there a cutoff
120, 140, 180?
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MS. LEE: HUD generally is 80 percent.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Eighty percent and below.
tax ... don't they give tax credits and things?

And for the State and their

MS. LEE: Usually the tax credit program is for rentals-COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, for rentals, okay.
MS. LEE: --affordable rentals, and they go way down. It's such a competitive process that most
of the applicants attempt to provide rental housing for 50 percent and below.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Oh, okay. Okay, thank you. Thank you for that information.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Member Tavares. Members additional questions for the
department or comments regarding Member Tavares' proposal? Seeing none, the Chair
would like to call Member Johnson. Members you all received a copy of her proposal
that was disseminated this afternoon. Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Mr. Chair. The proposal is I guess if
nothing else it's trying to strike a median between the 80 percent and the 30 percent
because we're hearing people say 30 percent is enough 80 percent is too much. So what I
did, how I carne up with this basically I took the graph or the table that Councilmember
Tavares has used which was the affordable category, and I took those first five categories
that she had which were the very low income, the low income, below-moderate income,
moderate and above moderate. I looked at the percent of the Maui households in terms of
their earnings because that was one of the other things that I had a little bit of concern
about is if we're going to provide housing for people that are not in those particular
categories as a percentage ofthe popUlation base, then we really were going to be missing
the mark on providing housing for the income brackets that really needed it. I also know
that within the proposal basically that was before us we
really looking at
providing for sale
first two categories
was very low income and low
by other Members
you
mcome,
because
comments
also
know, members of
community as well, that
it's self-help housing or if there's
housing opportunities maybe that we could even provide additional financing so that they
could get into a horne. People even in that income classification should have the right I
think to at least try to pursue that. So with that in mind I've looked at the first percentage
which was 24 percent earning 50 percent or less of the median annual family income of
four, and that was 24 percent so I just cut that in half. I took the next percentage of low
income which was 23 and I did also 12 percent, and before we would have had zero and
zero so at least just affording an opportunity. Then on the below-moderate income,
which was 80 to 100 percent of median income, where we would've provided I believe
under Councilmember Tavares proposal we would've been providing I think it's 16, 16
or 18 percent. I don't ...
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Sixteen.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Sixteen percent. And then under the draft ordinance 9
percent. I just went up 1 percentage point from the original draft proposal. I went to 10
percent.
On the moderate income, which was 100 to 120 percent of median income, that was 9
percent, and I went down 1 percent on that or I guess looking at the percentage of Maui
households I went 9 percent.
Underneath the other percentage proposal by Councilmember Tavares that would have
been I believe 16 percent again and then the draft proposal would have been 8 percent
underneath the Council's proposal. So that I believe stayed the same. And then on the
final category I did it at 9 percent. So what I essentially did was come up with a total of
51 percent for my percentages.
The one reason why I put a little bit more weight on the lower income category was
because that was where the brunt of the earning wages are for our local population, and
particularly because we are a resort-based community and the earnings are so small, my
basic feeling is that if we could provide housing in that category at least we will be
allowing people an opportunity to purchase a home. I realize rental is probably gonna
go ... I guess that would be the route that would be easier for people to do, but I then I
thought of myself when I was back you know just young and wanting to own something
and yet it was totally without . . . it's just totally out of reach for me, and I kept
remembering the thoughts I had about you know what? Why should I give somebody
else that money because I'm not doing anything in terms of building equity for myself
and there was this pride of ownership or this striving to wanna own something to have
something of your own, and that's why I felt it's really important for us to try to provide
that opportunity not just paying rent on something where you're mak ... , my thought was
oh, you're just making somebody else rich, and it was my philosophy that we should
really try and shift
focus for the really needy people. I realize there's other people
these other categories that are
as well,
was
my
doing
Chair.
the other thought I had
respect to Mr. Tavares proposal, because I
that it
all bothers us when we look at ... the comment was made by one of the testifiers that oh,
seven out of ten homes would be under our current or under our previous policy where
we're looking at 30 percent, it doesn't seem right that two-thirds out of all the homes
would be going for people that don't even live here now. So I can see why
Ms. Tavares ... 'cause my basic feeling is the same thing. You wanna provide
opportunities to a majority of people locally here that can get into housing 'cause we're
trying to do this policy for local people, but then I look at how many people make that
kind of income not that many people that I know make that percentage of income on like
what would be lower gap, the moderate gap, and the above-moderate gap in
Councilmember Tavares proposal. But my thought was that perhaps what the Committee
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could do is look at adopting a core policy now, and then as a supplemental policy look at
some type of voluntary adherence, or voluntary component where people who want to
let's say come forward and build housing, and they're willing to even go into the market
sec ... , you know section and come up with prices or number of units that they will agree
to build in those sections or in those qualified levels, I would say if they're willing to do
that let it be an option of theirs and we could through some other incentive basis perhaps
allow them to get a hearing more rapidly. In other words ifsomebody's gonna build 100
percent affordable project you'd want to give them an opportunity to make their case first
because of course that is going to give us the desired outcome that we want. If
somebody's gonna build 80 percent or even projects that fall in the market price into
those categories I think we should do something to incentivize it, but right now I just
think that I wanna see homes built or I wanna see a policy implemented not just for the
sake of implementing a policy, but something that is palatable to both the community as
well as the people who will be helping us to develop it. So that's my thought, Mr. Chair,
and I just threw it out there. It's just one more thing to add on to I guess consideration by
the Council, but I think we should try and nail down these percentages and, and if people
wanna change it around that's fine. I've, you know, I'm ... I don't have any problem
with you know people making other amendments to that. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. So, Ms. Johnson, the proposal the per. .. , the percent you're
recommending is 51 percent and the median income ranges would start at the very low 50
percent going up to the above-moderate income level of 140?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right.
CHAIR MATEO: Okay. And there is also in your proposal a recommendation that 100 percent
affordable projects be given the priority to move forward and to provide incentives to
move that-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
I would say just to throw
out for discussion
it
doesn't even have to be within the framework of what we're working on now. I mean to
me
is the work progress because even we get this
or we get it to
point
going to be a
that like everything
else, whether it's park assessment or
our traffic impact
ordinance,
everything is a
progress,
I personally . . . even
second comment that I
made with regard to rezoning it needs a little bit more work, but because your ordinance
or our ordinance has actually gone through preliminary hearings, I don't wanna alter it so
dramatically that it causes it to go all the way back or need to go all the way back through
the process. That is kind of my concern about maybe going to the 80 percent too because
we've heard some of the comments, and I know DeGray Vanderbilt really supports that
for Molokai I can understand that, but we got comments back from the various
communities, from the commissions, and their general comment is, you know, they just
want more housing so they, they kind of think it's a little bit low also. So I'm trying to
strike something of a balance, but the other comments as far as the rezoning, all of these
incentives I would say those components could be revisited later on. I would really like
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to see us move forward with something that we can kind of hang our hats on and move
forward and see if the policy is actually workable. So that's, that's just my personal
thought as one of your Committee Members. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Members, comments on Ms. Johnson's proposal?
Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Just a question for Ms. Lee again ...
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: ... in regards to the same project. I know when we talked about
the project we set some conditions in regards to the number of affordable homes that's
gonna be provided, and I think--correct if I'm wrong--we also noted that there were
gonna be two vacant lots that would be offered too as an affordable so that whoever
wanted to build could ask, you know, their friends and families, or even a nonprofit
organization to build that house, do you have any information, Alice, in regards to if
those vacant lots were provided to families that required affordable housing?
MS. LEE: At the Spencer's project?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MS. LEE: I'm not aware of that, but I can double check.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, if you could.
MS. LEE: I'd be happy to.
Thank you.
MATEO:

you.

rec~Onlmen(lruJlOnOrDr()DOSal

Members,
Ms.

you, Chair.
comments on

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know
pleased to see this because we're
more emphasis on the lower income folks and giving them opportunities that I think
we're obligated to do, Mr. Chairman. You know we are a service economy unless you're
in real estate and ... so that, so those are the jobs that we offer our, our community, and
they are minimum wage jobs for the most purpose and, you know, maybe a little bit more
than that, but I mean when you look at the demographics and you realize that 58 percent
of the households in Maui County are earning ... (pause) ... below $65,000 a year and,
and really the bulk of those people are earning below $52,000 a year, that's 47 percent of
our households and that, you know, encompasses a lot of people. And you know how
they've coped? They've added on to the family home and built a .... another story for
the second generation. They put an ohana in the backyard for the third generation.
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We've got people stacked up on top of each other because they can't afford with the
wages that they make housing in Maui County. And so I am a strong proponent of
making sure that these people have an opportunity for homeownership because it's not
likely that they're gonna move up the economic scale. You know a small percentage
will, but we don't have that kind of job market to allow for all these people who are in
service industries to be able to go into the next level of management. It's just unrealistic
to expect it, and so we need to provide for them. I mean they have a right to raise a
family and have, you know, the pride of homeownership and also the right to build equity
and not spend their whole life paying somebody else's mortgage. So I like this a lot
because it's starting to address that end of the economic scale which is the bulk of our
resident population, and I for one don't wanna see us making an affordable housing
policy that calls houses at $500,000 and above affordable, or even $400,000 and above
affordable. We need to stick with the original purpose and intent of what the affordable
housing legislation was drawn up for, and it is to address the people whose wages will
just not permit them to buy a house on the open market. And you know there's very few
people out there that are gonna build housing and have sell housing at cost. So with this
break down that addresses that, and I'm very happy to see that some Members or a
Member of this Committee is addressing that issue. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO:
Tavares.

Thank you, Ms. Anderson.

Members, additional comments?

Ms., Ms.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chair, I think one of the first things we have to come,
come to grips with is what area are we going to address with this housing policy. Ifit's a
workforce housing policy then you know we're looking at something slightly different.
If it's gonna be just an affordable housing policy that covers everything from zero to
whatever the percentage is on the other end, I think that would help us to, to frame this
ordinance a little better. I mean I just wanna point out and I think it's very, you know,
you know is admirable, and I'm not saying by my proposal that I would completely
wanna forget about those people that are 80 percent and below, but as I stated and I keep
stating
80 percent and below median income
is where the housing gets the
subsidies from the Federal government and elsewhere. The people above that don't get
those
subsidies so we
to
to provide housing.
I may just make maybe a humorous point on what's being proposed here, the
above moderate income,
income ranges ... the higher income range is $91,980.
for example Mr. Hokama and I got married, our combined income would be 6,000 or so
more than this. So that means instead of us being able to afford a $403,000 house, we
would be at the mercy of the market which we're hearing is got a new high now or last
month it did, and even at six hundred and seventy thousand something dollars we're not
gonna be able to afford that on our salaries, and there are numbers of people and this is
why we talked about the policemen, the firemen, the nurses, the engineers, the planners,
those folks that can't find housing. I mean besides you know 77 percent, yeah, we're in
that group or ... or we're not in that group. We're in the what 23 percent of the
population. Almost a quarter of our popUlation on Maui makes more than 91,980. So
we're forcing all of those folks into the, the mercy of the market. And the mercy of the
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market now is not, is not good. And yes, we heard that, that it's falling and it's slowed
down. Well, it's not gonna drop like a ton of bricks down to, you know, something
affordable again. It's not. In the meantime we've gotta put up with whatever we're
putting up with. And I just think that once we make a decision about who are we trying
to address in this particular policy, then I think it's clear. Because if we move to a policy
that includes everyone up to 140 percent of median income and below I mean, you know,
140 and below, I mean now you're talking about really heavily subsidizing the
market ... I mean the folks down in the, in the 50, 80, and 100 percent. And I just, I just
don't see how that's gonna be particular doable. Maybe what we have to do is say our
desire effect is for us to address the 50 percent and above. Depending on the project, if
you're addressing the 50 percent and up to whatever 80 to 100 percent we will give that
project higher priority than one that meets the 100 percent to the 140 or 160 percent,
whatever our current proposal is. So you know I don't think that we can put them all
together in a package because there are incentives and we have, you know, we have to
look at other ways that the County can make this more attractive for the developers.
We've only presented the one side and I threw this 80 percent thing out here because I
wanted to get everybody's attention, and I think we got the attention. So it's ... let's
work around what can be workable for us. And my proposal actually too has nothing to
do with local versus newcomer. It has to do with taking care of our people here before
we take care of others. Even in my proposal 20 percent of those homes if you want it to
be for, for whatever, you know, I don't have a problem with that, but I do have a problem
when I see a lot of folks, sons and daughters, and families moving away from here that
are skilled people that are making a decent wage but can't buy a house so they move to
another state because with their earnings, their husband and wife earnings they can afford
a really nice place, swimming pool and all this stuff for what we cannot even get here in
the, you know, 100 percentile. So that's what I'm concerned about, and I think we
should all be concerned about that.
The other point is that as we build housing or, or dwelling
we are usmg
our
precious resources on this island, and we
an infinite not ... we don't
an
tln'1rp amount
resources. So should we not
taking care
the people who are
going to
community
as a whole
and use those resources
wisely
us
area so that we are providing homes
dwelling
the folks who are providing
kinds services, and
not just talking about the $6 an
hour the--in fact I don't think there's any $6 an hour jobs on this island, maybe a
the $10 an hour jobs we have others. We have people that are making pretty good
money, 15 and $20 an hour that can't afford housing, and that's the kind of thing that
kind of hits me and, and it's not a good direction. We need to flip-flop what's happening
here. You know the 70/30 or the 30/70 needs to go the other way. Something needs to
bring it back into balance. So 30 percent is not in balance. That's out of balance.
Balance is 50 percent, you know, so maybe that's our starting point is 50 percent. So
between 50 and 80. Thank you.
1 .....

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Members, any additional comments? Ms. And ... ,
Ms. Johnson.
40

HOUSING AND HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

September 12, 2006

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And I understand what Charmaine is saying too because I
think we all struggle with, you know, it is an affordable and it is a workforce housing
policy. So it's kind of an omnibus ordinance if you will because it contains a lot of the
same component, it contains housing options for the entire spectrum, even the people on
Molokai who'd probably not be happy with this because, you know, how many of the
people, if this is a total package for all of the County, their wages they would, they would
not be served, you know, by let's say having a greater percentage which would be in the
above-moderate income or the moderate income. So that's where I'm saying if
we ... and I don't disagree with Ms. Tavares. We could have I guess some type of
agreement where we try to target that's one approach, but then I also see that some times
people are driven with both the husband and the wife to work several jobs to get up on
income because that is the market that they've been dealing with all the way along, and
my thought is when I was growing up my mother, you know we didn't make a lot of
money, but my mom stayed home. Now, our affordable housing was living with
grandma and grandpa, you know, 'cause they had a duplex so that was great, but maybe,
just maybe we could improve the quality of life too for some of those individuals because
how many times do you hear the moms ... now the trend is reversing itself. They wanna
stay home with their kids, but based on current housing prices they can't do it because
they need that income in order to be able to just put a roof over their heads. So it's kind
of hard to say which came first the chicken or the egg, but maybe if we actually did adopt
a policy where we're actually building homes that are within these construction price
ranges that's where I see an important statement too. 'Cause if you're building homes
that are within those categories then maybe those people wouldn't have to work those
three jobs or be earning the $91,000 a year. Maybe they could cut out one of the jobs so
they can spend some time at home with their kids. So it's not an easy kind of thing that
we're looking at. It's trying to do a one size fits all for three different islands, and then
Hana has its own problems too. So I just think that we, we should maybe look whether
my percentages are agreeable or not. I ... people can amend it any way they want, but
more comfortable looking at 50 percent, but
my personal viewpoint I still think
that the people or at least creating homes that are within that price range at the lower end
for me
important because maybe the individuals
want to
won't have to
job.
MATEO:
you. Members, additional comments on
proposals or
tape 2B) that Members might be interested in? Then seeing no additional-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: --questions at this timeCOUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: I'm sorry. Go ahead, Mr. Hokama. Sorry.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If I can, Mr. ChailTIlan. I been listening with much intent and
sounds to me we're almost full circle, If I recall at the beginning of the telTIl when you
accepted this daunting task of trying to update our housing policy, I believe, I remember
at one point you had mentioned a 50 percent number and it's interesting that number has
kinda come back in the circle of, of things. And listening to my colleagues, listening to
the testimony from the professionals, those that build homes, those that make
assessments, those that trying to purchase, those that just need a rental, the differences of
our unique districts, I find it interesting that in many proposals, and I, and I ... and I am
sorry if I just giving you comments now, ChailTIlan.
CHAIR MATEO: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I hope this helps all of us is that, you know, you've heard me
talk about how we're trying to make a market horne which is round fit into a square
affordable price category because it's very difficult, and I don't know when the decision
was that R-3, 10,000 square foot lots is the appropriate size for an affordable lot 'cause
R-l is 6,000. So I don't know when somebody or the idea that 10,000 square feet is the
affordable lot size when maybe we could've increased some density and help bring down
the per unit cost might have put more people in an affordable horne and it just makes me
question. So obviously there is still conceptually a big range of what is an affordable
thing whether it be just the lot size, or even the design of an affordable unit. So I just
share these comments because I think we might need to take just a few days since we're
returning from a ... my understanding is you're gonna recess this meeting, Mr.
ChailTIlan, and we're gonna return Thursday morning to keep pounding away at this, that
maybe we need to set the parameters little bit more defiant or more finite 'cause if I'm
being asked as a taxpayer to subsidize things, as I stated before, I have a hard time
subsidizing somebody as twice as much as me and I'm gonna have to pay for it you
know. I got lucky under 900 square feet, I got under 6,000 square feet, and I'm being
asked to pay for 1,200 square feet, 10,000 square foot lots subsidy. I'm definitely the
wrong bracket income. So I want the same thing that other people want and yet I gotta
help pay for that
I have to help subsidize that? What is wrong
that picture, Mr.
ChailTIlan?
know I
a problem
us maybe, you know,
I hope we
don't get is create
a monster
we're doomed to fail
policy even before
we can take our
step, and I would ask
Members maybe we need to think about
reducing the goal so that we can build upon a winning and working policy. So the first
step is just to take a category, whatever it be, or it's just the 80 to the 100 percent, or is
the 120 to 160 percent that we tried to make it possible so that it works and we build
upon a success then maybe that's the way we need to do it. Because if the answer is it
doesn't work from 50 percent of median to 200 percent, why keep pounding away on a
potential pro ... , policy that's gonna be failing? We just gonna create more frustrations
and we are not gonna build units on the land. And I hope we make a decision, ChailTIlan,
between what we're gonna ask ... I mean on the affordable for purchase versus what we
want for affordable rentals 'cause I consider two components of the housing program but
two different things. So, and I'm sorry I'm just venting some frustration, but I hope that
maybe on Thursday, ChailTIlan, and I'll be working hard these next two days to try and
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present something that if Committee can buy into, and I'm taking Ms. Tavares' spectrum
too, Ms. Johnson's spectrum, I listen to Ms. Anderson, I listen to the department, I listen
to the builders, those that wanna develop, those that are being asked to pay, you know, I
hope we can ... I know how I'm gonna do it, Chairman but, you know, I wish you were
like in school. At the end of the day you wipe the blackboard clean and the next day you
start all over again, okay. That's not real. I wish it was, but I just wanna share that, you
know, this ... even Hale Mua with their 10,000 square foot lots whatnot, that's a good
dream, but if that doesn't make it affordable, Chair, what's wrong with smaller lots?
Why does it need to be a 1,200 square foot lot? If it's a 1,000 and it makes it affordable
what's wrong with that 1,000 square foot house? Isn't it the ability to put a roof over
people's head is the goal? And I'm, I'm getting frustrated that we're getting the goal
confused with, with what the market thinks affordable should be and trust ... I've heard
the word trust. You know for families like ours that been around hundred years or so,
we're in this situation 'cause the County trusted what it was told in the past. So trust and
partnership the County exercised that from the '60s and '70s. Look where it got us? This
is where we are today, Chairman, and that is why we look at extreme measures to try and
address the issue. So you know I'm done. I'll be ... as I said I'll be trying to present to
the Committee something hopefully that the Committee would be open to receiving on
Thursday, Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, any additional comments? As Mr.
Hokama did mention earlier, this Committee does have another meeting scheduled for
this coming Thursday and, you know, not being facetious I kinda wish I could just lock
the door Thursday and we're gonna come up with some kind of a number because the
survival of the existing policy is dependent on that percentage that, that we come up with.
And if we cannot come up with an agreeable number, then we need to take a look at the
policy all over again, and I don't know if I'm willing to go back another year and a half.
You know I think we work too hard. I think there were just too many stakeholders, you
know, that we've met with and, and we've discussed, you know, we've had groups from,
you know,
to Lahaina you know, and every other organization in between, and
we've all heard
message yeah, we need housing. At the very beginning
this
Committee we discussed
terms affordable housing policy,
we discussed
words
workforce housing",
discussion went like this,
we
building houses for?
it was determined by
Committee
we should be
targeting
residential workforce which is the whole name and the whole gist, and
whole basis of the policy we're working on. So Members this corning Thursday, you
know, we have options. Mr. Hokama is gonna be also providing another option to us,
and I'm really gonna ask Thursday ... the one thing we're gonna accomplish at that point
on Thursday is to come up with that percentage because we cannot move on with any
other piece of the policy until we secure this. So, Members, I thank you for today's
effort, and I look forward to seeing all of us Thursday. So any announcement any,
everyone, anyone? Seeing no announcements the Housing and Human Services
Committee for September lih will stand in recess until September 14th , 9 a.m. Meeting
IS ...
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MS. BANTILAN: In the chamber.
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah, in the chamber. Meeting stands in recess. (gavel)

RECESS:

4:08 p.m.

ATEO, Chair
. g and Human Services Committee
hhs:min:060912:yb

Transcribed by: Yvette Bantilan
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